
 Ottawa, October 27, 2022 

 IMPORTANT UPDATE | Reminder: Screening Tool 

 Dear parents and guardians, 

 I hope you are doing well and continuing to enjoy the beautiful fall days. 

 As  November  approaches,  we  would  like  to  remind  you  of  the  importance  of  self-screening  your 
 child's  COVID-19  symptoms  each  morning  before  going  to  school  or  childcare.  We  also  remind  you 
 that: 

 ●  Anyone  who  is  sick  or  has  symptoms  of  illness  that  are  new  or  worsening,  including  those 
 not  listed  on  the  screening  tool,  should  stay  home  until  their  symptoms  have  improved  for  at 
 least  24  hours  (or  48  hours  if  nausea,  vomiting,  or  diarrhea),  they  no  longer  have  a  fever, 
 and  they  see  a  health  care  provider  as  needed.  The  presence  of  symptoms,  especially 
 respiratory symptoms, increases the risk of transmission to others. 

 ●  It is recommended that a mask be worn for 10 days after the onset of symptoms. 

 It is by remaining vigilant that we can all continue to enjoy safe and caring learning environments. 

 Thank you for your continued cooperation and have a great weekend. 

 Sylvie C.R. Tremblay 
 Director of Education 

https://www.ontario.ca/school-screening/
https://www.ontario.ca/school-screening/

